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From March 27 -- 31, 2015, a 4-day Parent-Child Workshop was held at the CheongShim International 

Youth Center. Under the theme of 'Absolute Purity, and the Blessing' the workshop programs, involving 

around 100 elementary, junior high, and high school students, were held at the CheongShim International 

Youth Center and the Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center. 

 

Joining together as staff to help organize the workshop, were 2 staff members from the CheongShim 

International Youth Center and 12 students from Sun Moon University. 

 

Many of the participants, in 'my impression' essays, wrote appreciative words regarding the staff's 

kindness. During the workshop 4 instructors from the Chung Pyung Training Center, and the 

Headquarters in Japan, offered parents' education and various other lectures. 

 

Mr. Takemori Fukatsu led them on a Chung Pyung Holy Ground Pilgrimage, and Mrs. Haruka Fukatsu 

took responsibility for the Infant Program. Various other programs were held during the workshop, 

including 'Absolute Purity,' 'Mind of Cheong Il Guk,' 'Special Prayers,' 'Hoon Dok Hae,' etc. 

 

One of the participants, a 3rd-year elementary school student, said: 'I could have many conversations with 

God and I had a lot of fun with my friends, so this program was a very good experience for me.' 

 


